
May 10, 2024

The Honorable TomCole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman RankingMember
House Appropriations Committee House Appropriations Committee
H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and RankingMember DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the El Cerrito and Rolando Park StormDrain and Green Infrastructure
Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of San Diego,
located at 202 C Street, Floor 11, San Diego, CA 92101. The funding would be used for replacing
deteriorating CorrugatedMetal Pipe (CMP) storm drains at the College Avenue and University
Avenue intersection and an adjacent residential area with Reinforced Concrete Pipe (RCP). The
project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it addresses critical infrastructure needs and
delivers long-term benefits in terms of environmental stewardship, regulatory compliance, and
community well-being.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized
by Title VI of the CleanWater Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Sara Jacobs
Member of Congress


